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Premier’s Debating Challenge 
 

Our Year 8 Debating team had their first of four debates for the Premier’s Debating Challenge 
last week. Their first debate was against Dapto High School. 
 

The team consists of five of Kanahooka High’s finest persuasive speakers: Lahnee A, Tameca-Lee A, 
Aleisha M, Lyndon S and Aidan T. 
 

The team showed great commitment in the lead up to the debate, using their lunchtimes and after school 
hours to prepare. They were given their debate topic and had one hour to prepare for their debate.  
 
External help is not allowed during this preparation time, and only a dictionary, stopwatch, pens and  
paper were permitted in the room.  
 

The topic chosen for the debate was: Feedback instead of grades should be given to students in Years 8 
and below. Kanahooka High School was allocated the negative side.  
 

The team did a  
commendable job of 
persuading the  
adjudicator that grades 
were more effective and  
beneficial for teachers 
and students alike,  
however, Dapto High 
had some strong  
rebuttals and arguments 
for the affirmative and 
won this debate. 
 

I am extremely proud of 
the team’s commitment, 
teamwork and  
enthusiasm. I look  
forward to their next  
debate for the Premier’s 
Debating Challenge! 

 

I Constantine  
English Teacher 



ENGLISH 

c 

Year 11 Dance 
This term in Preliminary Dance our students have been working really hard in preparation for their final 
Year 11 exams. They had both a practical and a theory side to complete with some choosing to major in 
Performance and some in Composition. There was also a written exam where they had 90 minutes to 
write two essays on two professional works performed by international dance companies. This task was 
the final one before they embark on HSC Dance and was a great test on their ability to juggle the  
expectations of a senior Dance student. Overall, through the work ethic, creativity and support of one  
another they have demonstrated some exceptional potential to excel in HSC Dance 2021. 
 
 Wishing all of Year 11 good luck as they start Year 12 next term, as not all of them are pictured here.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Page 
Dance Teacher 
 

Anti-Racism Contact Officer (ARCO) 
 

In line with NSW DoE policy, all forms of racism are unacceptable at Kanahooka High 
School. No student, employee, parent, caregiver or community member should experience 
racism, including direct or indirect harassment within the learning and working environments 
of the department. 
 

A member of staff in all DoE public and high schools must undergo training to become the school’s 
ARCO. I have taken over the role this year and was previously the ARCO at another school. I also lead 
the training of ARCO’s across NSW. 
 

The ARCO’s role has four main aspects as follows; mediator role, procedural role, educational role and 
monitoring role. Most importantly, Kanahooka High School staff will continue to promote acceptance of, 
and respect for, Australia’s cultural, linguistic and religious diversity. Anti-racism education is taught in our 
classrooms directly and indirectly and we make every effort to ensure our school is free from  
discrimination.  
 

As the ARCO, I can support staff, students, and any member of the school community who wishes to 
raise a complaint of racism or just talk about their experiences of racism as a target or bystander. 
   
In 2021, Kanahooka High School will be one of six schools across NSW to participate in a pilot project on 
Leading Multicultural and Anti-Racism Education to further develop our own anti-racism education.  

 
R Cartwright 
Librarian 



 DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

For the rest of the year I will be assuming the role of Stage 5 Deputy Principal. The Science Faculty is 
now in the capable hands of Mr McKay and I am sure they will continue to do many amazing things. I am 
looking forward to working with all Stage 5 students and their families, to ensure we have students  
engaging in quality learning. If you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
This week Year 8 and 9 have selected their elective subjects for 2021. If you haven’t already done so, 
please make sure your parents/carers sign your selection sheet and return the note to the box outside my 
office, as soon as possible. Year 10 Students are also working through their subject selection process for 
their HSC for 2021-22. If you have any questions in regards to this process, then please speak to Mr Bird. 
 
Make sure you are regularly referring to your Assessment Booklets issued earlier in the year to keep 
yourself ahead of the game. If you have lost these, they can be found on the student/parent Sentral  
portal. It is important to communicate with your teachers if you are having difficulty with a task, as well as 
keeping organised and on top of your school work. These skills are essential for not only an important 
foundation for your senior years of study, but also your future career. 
 
There are a number of big movements ahead of us over the rest of the year. We have recently moved 
Kullillah into a new room, whilst these renovations begin. Stay tuned for some more information, there are 
a lot of changes to come and some exciting movements for the PDHPE, English, Support Unit and  
Kullillah faculties.  
 
As we approach the end of the term, it is a reminder to keep your foot on the pedal. It’s the little things 
that make all the difference in the long run. It is important that you are following the teacher’s instructions 
and fully engaging in the lessons. 
 
Of late we have noticed a slip in the uniform, so you are reminded to ensure you are wearing the correct 
school uniform. It has been a challenging year for everyone, but now is the time to keep working hard and 
maintaining your focus. 
  
C Cohen 
Stage 5 Deputy Principal 

 

 

The Sentral for Parents portal and app keep you connected to your child’s  
education.  Kanahooka High School is now using the Sentral Parent and  
Student Portal.    
 
If you have not already set up your account and received you Family Access 
Key, please contact the school. 



SUPPORT 

 

What’s Cooking in Support? 
 

Support have been cooking up a storm this term, learning essential skills for creating meals at home on a 
budget. They have been able to select recipes and use money mathematics to make the most delicious, 
nutritious and cost effective meals possible for their classes to share.  
 
Stage 4 took food orders from staff for burgers, cooked them and used their excellent customer service 
skills to deliver them. All of this required them to plan and budget. 
 
Stage 5 made an assembly line to make delicious mini pizzas for their class and staff. They have been 
working on budgeting in mathematics and were able to apply these skills to TAS. 
 
Stage 6 have been making affordable lunches.  This week they made café style toasties with mustard and 
all. This required them to use a variety of practical cooking skills, which they can possibly utilise in their  
future workspace and home lives! 

 

Creating Chances  
 

After a successful coaching session at Hayes Park Public School earlier this month, KHS Creating 
Chances students were given the opportunity to continue to develop their leadership skills on school 
grounds. 
 
Our student coaches had a great time working alongside their peers in the Support Unit to fulfil 
the coaching requirements of their course.  
 
A big thank you from our Creating Chances students to their peers in S4 and S5 for helping make such a 
fun day. Looking forward to more sessions in the coming weeks. 



SUPPORT 
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Friday Meet Up  
 
In the Dance Room at recess each Friday Mr Rostron runs fun 
social activities with students that help build skills for forming  
relationships and trust.  

 

 

 

 

Jose Update  
 
Jose has been fitting into his role very 
well, entertaining students with his 
quirky attitude. 

He has been delighting students by 
chasing soccer balls and having his 
head scratched.  

 

Art  
 

Stage 4 have been researching ancient Egyptian art and hieroglyphs and are working on creating clay 
Canopic jars with their knowledge.  
  
Stage 5 is researching countries and cities from around the world and putting icons and features of that 
country inside an illustrated letter. They are looking great! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

J Burns  
Head Teacher Support 
 



 MATHEMATICS 

 

 

During isolation with COVID-19, we were able to access the Mangahigh site which is a platform for setting 
tasks and playing games for all students free of charge. Given the nature of the challenges faced with 
online learning, the department organised for schools to access this site for the remainder of the year. 
 
All tasks are aligned to the Australian curriculum and are an excellent way for students to engage with their 
learning. The tasks will adjust their level depending on students correct answers. This would be a great site 
for junior students to use for revision for their examinations next term. They can see their Maths teacher to 
get their logins and passwords. 
 
My Year 7 class, 7MATV, have used this site over the last couple of lessons. They have been busy  
completing tasks to do with time. I am able to view their progress with the tasks I have set. They can work 
on individual tasks by looking at all the resources, which some students have already done. 
 
I intend getting my Year 9 and 10 classes working on the site before their exams. It’s all fun and games in 
Mathematics! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A Hood 
Mathematics Teacher 
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MATHEMATICS 

 

The Mathematics department has just acquired new technology to support quality teaching and learning. 
Mrs Heffernan is demonstrating how our new Document camera can be utilised in the classroom. As you 
can see, the teacher can sit at her desk with the relevant worksheets placed below the camera and with, 
the magic of the internet, the image can directly be seen on the whiteboard. The teacher can then model 
answers and steps involved in completing problems. Students have found this an engaging way to follow 
teachers modelling processes and concepts in Mathematics…and the teachers also love it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

G Patane 
Mathematics Teacher 

Year 10 have just wrapped up their statistical investigation  
assessment task. Each student surveyed students across  
different school years on a topic of their choice, which  
included fast food habits, smoking and body image. They  
analysed the responses from the surveys and made some  
interesting discoveries. 
 
Sebastian C uncovered that on average girls spend  
significantly more time each day looking at themselves in the 
mirror. These survey results will surely have real life  
implications, particularly in the marketing industry. 
 
Great work Year 10! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
D Shaw 
Mathematics Teacher 
 



       MATHEMATICS 

 

7MATI, 7MATN and 7MATE have completed their pre and post testing using Kahoot! in Mathematics this 
term. Kahoot! is an alternative learning resource used to revise and assess topics in Fractions and  
Decimals, Time and Algebraic Techniques, and is very popular with students. 
 
2020 has been a difficult time for Year 7, not only have they experienced a transition from Primary School 
into High School, they have had to endure through an extraordinary period of online learning from home 
during COVID-19 lockdown. It has not been easy travelling through so many obstacles, though Year 7 
have shown maturity and determination to succeed.  Well done Year 7 for all your efforts! 
 
K Sammut 
Mathematics Teacher 

 

 



MATHEMATICS 

From this... 

 

9K Maths have begun studying Trigonometry for the first time, which is exciting as it is something  
completely new for them! Trigonometry is a branch of Mathematics that deals with the relationships  
between the side lengths and angles in triangles. Here we see some students investigating the ratios of different 
sides of a right triangle in similar triangles. 

Trigonometry was first developed by Hipparchus in Greece around 150 BC and was used by astronomers to solve 
problems dealing with the positions and apparent movements of the stars and planets.  Today, it has applications 
in construction, surveying, navigation, astronomy and engineering.  

 

A Walton 
Mathematics Teacher 

New Art Room coming soon…. 
 

Our students will soon be enjoying the new Art room in the 100 block. A big thank you goes out to the  
following students: 
 

Blake S, Lucas B, Ryan C, Lachlan K, Russell C, Sebastiano C, Blake K, Tyler J and Mason D who have 
done an outstanding job in assisting in getting the room ready for the Art room fit out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

R Mar 
Teacher Work Education 



 KULLILLAH 

Kullillah has a new temporary home! 
  
Students we are open and offering a quiet place for curriculum support, distance education and wellbeing 
support. 
 

Congratulations to the lovely Courtney V and Mikayla M on the near completion of their studies, there is a 
troop of people that have supported you and all are proud of your accomplishments. Well done, soon to be 
Distance ED Grads! 
 

Kullillah Team 

 
 

 

School Counsellor Times 
 
Kanahooka High School's Student 
Counselling Service is available almost 
every day of the school week. The  
service is provided by our School  
Counsellors, Ms Kostrin and Mr Lindsay, 
who are both registered Psychologists. 
 
The psychological counselling service 
we offer is strictly confidential. Parents/
Carers and students can refer directly to the school counsellors or students can be referred by a member 
of staff with student agreement.  These are the days: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If we are unavailable, please leave a note with the Kullillah staff.  If it is urgent, please see your Year  
Adviser, Deputy Principal, Mr Ursino or Ms Langlands. 
 



 KULLILLAH 

 

Fostering your childs wellbeing. 
30% of 7-18-year old’s report a lack of sleep, high levels of stress and depressive symptoms… 
 

Whilst these figures are concerning, be assured that most young people experience good mental health (social 
and emotional wellbeing). Most young people can deal with challenges and adapt to change, feel good about 
themselves, build healthy relationships with others and enjoy life. At the other end of the spectrum, social and 
emotional difficulties in young people might present as some of the following: 
 
-       frequent or intense struggles with their emotions, their thoughts, behaviours, learning or relationships 
-       trouble calming down after expressing a strong emotion or difficulty controlling their moods and behaviour 
-       problems with sleeping, eating or difficulty engaging with school and their community 
-       withdrawn or irritable behaviours, excessive worries 
 
Prevention and early intervention are vital elements in improving adolescent emotional and social wellbeing and 
helping to prevent the development of mental illness as they journey through adolescence and into adulthood.  
Information adapted from Emerging Minds; National Workforce Centre for Child Mental Health  
https://emergingminds.com.au 
 
 
Well done KHS on 
navigating a  
challenging time. 
 
Kullillah Team 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://emergingminds.com.au/


KULLILLAH 

Year 12, here’s to you making the most of 
the time leading up to your exams.  Seek 
support if needed. 

Meditation and having and smiling mind are 
great to try. 

Beyond Blue and Reach Out are some more great resources.  

 



PDHPE 
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Sporting Success! 
 
A huge congratulations to Toby H who has shown through his basketball success that hard work truly 
does pay off.  Toby has only been playing basketball for just over 2 years. He is now playing in both the 
under 16’s Division 1 and under 18’s Division 2 and is currently undefeated.  
 
Last year Toby attended the local Rep trials and was selected for the Junior Illawarra Hawks under 16  
Division 1 team. The Southern Junior League would see his team travel to Canberra, Nowra and Albury, 
often playing 3 games a day. His team also competed in the lead up to the Rep games at the annual 
Coastal Classic Tournament in Terrigal, a great bonding experience for Toby, being a Rep rookie, playing 
amongst team members who have all previously competed at a Rep level. 
 
Last month the team were invited to compete in the East Coast Invitational, winning 3 of 4 hard fought 
games, in one game Toby scored 36 points! Toby is now working towards the 2021 Rep trials being held 
in October, where he hopes to gain selection and represent the Illawarra again. A big ask as he is still 15, 
but will have to trial for the Illawarra Under 18’s team.  
 
Whether he is training/playing at the Snakepit and UOW or shooting hoops with his mates on the courts 
at school (where he’s often spotted before school practicing), Toby takes every opportunity to learn and 
develop his on-court skills and knowledge of the game to help him become the best player he can be. 
The opportunity to play and train with State and National Representative  
players gives Toby a very broad perspective of all facets of the game. 
 
We wish him luck with his Rep trials and further basketball career.   
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YEAR 7 ENROLMENTS FOR 2021 

All enrolment forms for 
 Year 7 2021 are required to be submitted ASAP. 

 
Please bring in your child’s Birth Certificate,  

Immunisation Record and proof of  
residential address.  

We can copy these for you. 
 

Any enquiries please contact Vera Rupa or  

Zoe Linklater on  4261 4011. 
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SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 

Just a reminder that we are still 
selling some items of the school 

uniform.  Stocks are now very  
limited.  Please enquire at the  

Office. 
 

Lowes at Dapto are now  
supplying our full uniform. 

 
 

 

Got a favourite song? 
 
Like to hear it all week? 
 
Did you know you can request a song for the school 
bell? 
 
You can place your requests in the note box located in the 
Main Office Foyer. 

Get the Newsletter Emailed 
 

Help reduce waste by receiving an electronic copy of the newsletter.  It is 

also a great way to ensure the newsletter does not get lost in transit.  
 

If you would like the newsletter emailed directly to you please advise by 

phone 4261 4011 or email us directly:  

 

              kanahooka-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

NOTICEBOARD 


